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FUTURE DATES TO REMEMBER

March 5: DFS & Shotsuki Hoyo
March 9: First meeting of new BBT Book Club

March 12: Dana Day service
Guest speaker: Rev. Diana Thompson

March 19: Spring O-Higan service and potluck
Guest speaker: Rev. Yuki Sugahara

March 22-April 2: Rev. Shibata leading Japan tour

March 26: Pet Memorial service
Guest officiant: Sensei Blayne Higa
Guest speakers: Sensei Blayne Higa,
C.J. Dunford

March 28: Bazaar meeting
April 2: DFS & Shotsuki Hoyo, Rev. Kuwahara
April 9: Hanamatsuri/Hatsumairi service

April 14: Senior Lunch Bingo

March 2017 Dharma School Schedule
Sunday, Mar. 5:  Regular Dharma School classes
Sunday, Mar. 12: Dana Day; Regular Dharma School classes
Sunday, Mar. 19: Regular Dharma School classes

Sunday, Mar. 26: Pet Memorial; All classes have Hanamatsuri
practice

Padma Staff: Rev. Shibata, Gene Chin, Pauline Fong, Susan & Al Gabriel, Lucy Hamai, Ellen Jorgensen, Keiko
Kawakami, Jon Kawamoto, Emi Matsunaga, Yuki Otake, Mae Takeda, Scott Takeda, Edythe
Vassall, and Yae Yedlosky



“The One Vehicle is called Buddha-nature. For this reason, I teach that all sentient beings have
Buddha-nature. All sentient beings, without exceptions, possess the One Vehicle. Because it is
covered over by their ignorance, they are unable to see it.”!

A few weeks ago, I took my van to the Honda dealership for what I
thought was going to be a routine oil change. Not knowing much about
cars, I always have an uneasy feeling when taking my vehicle in for a
service. | often wonder, “Does that really need to be fixed or are they
“ trying to convince me to spend more money?” Because of this uneasy
feeling that I usually have, I was worried about how much this visit was
going to cost.

Upon my arrival at the dealership, a service representative quickly
greeted me. We walked to his station and I told him that I needed an oil
change. He inquired if [ needed any additional work done and suggested
that I also get my tires rotated. I declined this service and asked for a
- ride home so I could work while I waited.

Luckily, my van was ready earlier than expected and I was kindly greeted by my service
representative. Unfortunately, he reported that my van needed approximately $6000 in work and
since it was a 2002 model, this was the time to consider putting more work into it, or start
thinking about getting a new car.

I eventually said a sad good-bye to my van and am now driving a pre-owned, but very reliable
car. This made me think about cars in general. Although I do not know much about cars, [ am
fascinated by how they operate. With a push of a pedal, we can accelerate or stop.
Temperatures can be set to our preference and we can listen to music with ease. Cars are so
sophisticated now that they can alert us to when we are out of our lanes or assist us with parallel
parking. We rely on our cars so much without truly understanding it.

As Jodo Shinshu Buddhists, we all have one vehicle that we all rely upon as well. This One
Vehicle is the Primal Vow of the Buddha. This Vow can be explained as Buddha’s promise to
not attain enlightenment unless all sentient beings are born in the Pure Land and also experience
a great awakening. To achieve this, the Buddha has selected the Nembutsu as our path to
enlightenment. Shinran Shonin also believed that “the Nembutsu of the Primal Vow is the
ultimate teaching.”

Because of the Buddha’s wish for us, we all possess Buddha-nature and can be born into the Pure
Land. The key to this wish, or One Vehicle, is the recitation of the Nembutsu that comes from
our sincere hearts and minds. When we recite Namu Amida Butsu, we are answering the call of
Amida Buddha to us and in doing so, we entrust ourselves to the Buddha’s teachings.

From a similar perspective, we entrust our lives to our vehicles as well. Everyday, our vehicles

(even without truly understanding how they work), protect us and get us to our final destination;
And for that, we must always be grateful.

In Gassho,

Rev. Candice Shibata

"From The True Teaching, Practice, and Realization II, CWS, 61.
? Alfred Bloom, http://bschawaii.org/shindharmanet/wp-content/uploads/sites/3/2015/02/Bloom-Ultimacy.pdf,
Accessed 2/20/17.



PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

During the month of February, the temple sponsored a
clothing drive benefiting a local non-profit organization
within our community. Every week as | walked into the
temple | was amazed by the increase in the number of
bags and boxes of clothing that amassed in the
donation bins. The sheer volume of clothing donated is
a true reflection of generosity and signals our support
as a Sangha to participate in activities that benefits the
larger community as a whole. | would like to thank
everyone who participated in this event and look % ¢
forward to participating in more events like thisin the ¥ L
future.

This past Sunday, overwhelmed by the volume of donated clothing present in the Old Temple, |
decided to sort and bag some of the donated items. As | was sorting and bagging the clothing, in
the room next to me the Dharma School students were participating in a tote bag sewing project
organized by Caroline Fernandez and Yuki Otake. | thought about what a great activity this was,
especially in an age when we are used to buying everything online and do not really see or
appreciate everything thing that goes into, say, making a tote bag. Not only were the students
learning the art of sewing and gaining an appreciation for the hard work that goes into making a
finished product, but | would also suspect that the adult sewing instructors were learning as well.
Each of us can be skilled at a certain craft, but all know that teaching that craft is extremely
difficult. This, at times, requires perseverance and patience from the instructor. It occurred to me
that both the children and adults were learning from one another and how wonderful this activity
was on many levels, all happening in the room next to me.

| quietly listened to the conversations happening in the other room between the students and the
sewing instructors and thought about how this single activity was fostering cross-generational
relationships within our temple. | still remember and cherish many of the personal interactions
that | had with elder members of my temple while growing up. Some of the lessons that | learned
as a kid from elder temple members still benefit me today. | hope that we too can continue to
create opportunities for our Dharma School students to interact with and learn from our elder
temple members. Hopefully these interactions will benefit them too, and help shape who they
become as an adult. | would like to express my deepest thanks to Stacy Uyeda and her Dharma
School staff as well as Caroline, Yuki, and their sewing volunteers for making this class possible. |
hope that as a temple, we can sponsor more events like this in the future.

Looking forward to the month of March, we have several events happening. From March 2" to 5t
the Buddhist Churches of America will host the National Council Meeting in San Jose. There are
several free education events sponsored by CBE that might be of interest to you. On March 12" we
will be welcoming Rev. Diana Thompson as guest speaker for our Dana Day service. Our Spring
Ohigan and Potluck will take place on March 19", Joining us is Rev. Yuki Sugahara as the guest
speaker. | hope that you are able to attend these events and look forward to seeing you at the
temple.

Gassho,

Bradley Menda



Spring College Welcome Dinner

Despite the constant rainy weather Feb. 17, more than two dozen Cal students -- as well as incoming I1BS
and Bay Area college and university students -- attended the BBT's Spring College Welcome Dinner for
food, fun and friendship!

The crowd was treated to a delicious meal,
including vegetarian curry, tofu salad, teriyaki
chicken -- and a whole host of goodies like
brownies. And the students also had fun playing
a game of "Jeopardy!" -- hosted by the BBT's
own CJ Dunford!

The BBT extends its gratitude to the many key
volunteers who helped to organize the event,
including Bradley Menda, CJ Dunford, Tara
Umemoto, as well as all the Sangha members
who cooked the food and brought items.

Photos courtesy of
Jon Kawamoto

Proposed Men’s Group

Upon Rev. Shibata’s formation of a women’s
group, it was suggested and decided that the
men in our sangha should not be neglected.

Wayne Sugihara and | would be pleased to
facilitate and participate in such group meetings.
Both of us, as well as Rev. Shibata, have Master’s
degrees in clinical psychology, which require us

S E N I O R I_U N C H BI N G O to have knowledge of group fundamentals.

The content and subject matter of meetings will
be decided by the group itself and can later be

. . modified by the group’s participants. However,
When: April 14th, 2017 Jodo Shinshu and Buddhist values will be the

Time: 11:00 AM - 1:00 PM foundation for exploring our personal issues.
i ) Confidentiality is a requirement.

Join us for our second Senior Lunch If this is something you would be interested in,

Bingo! Everyone is welcome! you can advise either of us by calling or sending
an e-mail.

Gassho,

Ted Gempf, Wayne Sugihara

Email info@berkeleysangha.org to RSVP or to help out! (510)841-1356, info@berkeleysangha.org

BBT hosted an informational meeting Saturday afternoon for a trip to Japan from March 23 to April 2.

More than 20 BBT members will be going -- led by BBT Rev. Candice Shibata and Michael Endo Sensei --
and will be visiting such sights as Fukuoka, Kagoshima, the Nagasaki Peace Memorial Park, Hiroshima,
Kyoto, as well as an audience with Monshu and Lady Ohtani!

| Photos courtesy of Jon Kawamoto












SATURDAY, APRIL 29, 2017
FROM 1P-4P

SIGN UP SHEET LOCATED IN
SOCIAL HALL

ALAMEDA COUNTY
COMMUNITY

FOOD BANK




CARDBOARD FOR BAZAAR

Costco shopping trip? New appliance in your future?

The 2017 Satsuki Bazaar needs cardboard to cover the

kitchen, Old Temple and booth floors. If you could collect some
large pieces of cardboard and bring them to the back of the Social
Hall before the Bazaar, it would be greatly appreciated. A good
source for the large pieces of cardboard is the liners between
items on the pallets at Costco (they allow you to collect them as
you shop). Another good source is the box from that large
appliance or big screen tv.

Thanks for your help,
Bazaar Construction Committee




Pledged members January 14 through February 19, 2017

The following members have pledged in amounts ranging from $100.00 to $5,000.00. Amounts are not
intended to correspond to the alphabetical listing below. Pledges sent in after this date, may not have yet
been processed and any omissions will be published in subsequent issues upon advisement. The temple
gratefully acknowledges your generous contributions and thanks you for your dana and understanding.

Miki Adachi

Richard Adachi

Diane Ames

Dorothy Ariyoshi

Lorin Bond

Sadako Delcollo

Darren & Courtney Fujikawa
William and Judy Fujimoto
Naomi Fukumori

Noreen Fukumori

Wes Fukumori

Suzanne Furuya

Ted Gempf & Lorraine Nobuye
Denise Gervais

Gary & Evelyn Glenn

Craig & Linda Giriffin

Akemi Hamai & Amy Haruyama
Lucy Hamai

Tomoko Hamamoto

Satoshi & Masako Hane

Gail Harada

Dale Haratani

Ron Hiraga & Gayle Nishikawa
Nora Hataye

Sady & Amy Hayashida
Barbara Hedani & Leroy Morishita
Yo Hiraoka

Norman Hirose

Dina Honda

Art and Betsy Ishida

Ellen & Flemming Jorgensen
Ron & Mimi Kagehiro

Frank Kami

Yoshio & Junko Kamimura
Keiko Kawakami

Michihiro Kizaki

Judy Kono

Michiko Kubota

Aiko Kurokawa

Amy Kuwada

Kiyonobu & Hitomi Kuwahara
Denise Matsubara Lapidus
Eric & Mary Lindquist

Dii Lewis & Joyce Oishi
David & Denise Matsumoto
Pamela Matsuoka

Asako Mayeda

Fumiye Mayeda

Mari Mayeda & Albert Kutchins
Art Mayeno

Molly Momii

John Morita

John & Irene Murashima
Michael & Patricia Nagamoto
Catherine Nagareda

Kiriye & Ittsei Nakagawa
Nobuko Nishikado

Tamako Nishikai

Masayo Oda

Kay Okamura

Laurie Omori

Hide Oshima

Ralph & Barbara Reid
Toshi Sato

Yoshi Shimada

Glenn & Amy Shinsako
Satoshi & Elaine Steimetz
Karen Sugiyama

Mae Takeda

Pat Takeda

Sandra Takeda

Scott Takeda

Ron & Carol Tanaka
Elaine Yokoyama & Toshio Tsuda
Grace Ueda

Opal Wakayama

Roy & Alice Wakida

Irene Asao & Russell Wells
Yasuyo Wolfe

William Wollbrinck

Arthur & Aster Yamagata
Sachiko Yamasaki

Shizuye Yamasaki

Andy Yamashita

Marrie Yamashita

Norma Yamauchi

Kathleen & Dennis Yee
Florence Yokoi

Paul & Maya Murashima Yonemura

We are so happy to announce our newest members
Kay Okamura of Pleasanton, sister of Aki Nakao and William Wollbrink of Berkeley

Please give them a warm welcomel!

Thank you all for your generous and continuing support!

2017 BBT DIRECTORY

The 2017 BBT Directory has been sent to all members. Please check your phone number and address for
accuracy. If there are any corrections, please contact Lucy Hamai at (510) 841-1356 or

info@berkeleysangha.org

Thank you.



—
Berkeley Buddhist Temple expresses condolences and deep sympathy

To the Family of Mrs. Meriko Maida
February 26, 1920 - October 18, 2016

and

To the Family of Mr. Calvin Carl Steimetz
Shaku Kyo Ki
March 2, 1925 - January 20, 2017

Namo Amida Butsu Namo Amida Butsu Namo Amida Butsu

i
2009
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The following is a list of special service years.
If you have a departed relative who has passed away in any of the listed years,
and would like to make arrangements for a memorial service,
please contact Rev. Shibata at 510 508-0292.

B R R R R R R R R R R T S R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R AR R R R R R R

2017 MEMORIAL SERVICE SCHEDULE

YEAR SERVICE
2016 1% Year
2015 3" Year
2011 7" Year
2005 13" Year
2001 17" Year
1993 25" Year
1985 33" Year
1968 50" Year

1918 100" Year



BERKELEY BUDDHIST TEMPLE
Board of Directors Meeting
January 10, 2017

Attendance: Rev. Shibata, Takashi Nikaidoh, Karen Sugiyama, Edythe Vassall, Ron Hiraga, Judy Kono, Lucy Hamai, Judy Fujimoto, Emi Nakao,
Bradley Menda, Kiyoshi Katsumoto, Emiko Katsumoto, Don Hamasaki, Ron Hiraga, Tara Umemoto, Gary Oda

Proxies: Patty Fujiwara, Wayne Sugihara, Millie Nikaidoh

Takashi Nikaidoh called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM with opening Gassho led by Rev. Shibata

DECEMBER MINUTES: A misspelling was noted and corrected. The minutes were accepted as amended. MSC J. Fujimoto / R. Hiraga

MINISTER'S REPORT: Rev. Shibata presented a written report for the period from December 14, 2016 - January 10, 2017, which included the

following Services, Meetings & Other Activities:

V.

Services, Meetings & Other Activities (December 14, 2016-January 10, 2017)

12/15 — Bay District Ministers’ Association Meeting/Bonenkai (SMBT) Canceled Due to Weather Conditions
12/17 — Temple Clean Up (BBT)

12/18 — No Temple Services (BBT); Attended Family Member’s Funeral Service in the Morning (Stockton); Conducted Temple Member’s
Funeral (BBT)

12/19 — Conducted Above Temple Member’s Interment Service (Sunset View)

12/25 — No Services

12/28-12/30 — Vacation Time Off (Southern California), Coverage by Rev. Harry Bridge

12/31 - Conducted New Year’s Eve (Joyae) Service (BBT)

1/1 - Conducted New Year’s Day (Shushoe) Service (BBT)

1/3 - Conducted Iwao Lewis Suzuki’s 1% Year Memorial Service (BBT); Attended Bazaar Meeting (BBT)

1/7 — Attended Bay District Jr. YBA Meeting (Alameda)

1/8 — Chanting Service/DFS/January Shotsuki Hoyo (BBT); FAC Meeting to Discuss Forms/Concerns (BBT)

1/10 — Completed Interview with the Berkeley Advanced Media Institute Students
Memorial Announcements
Ms. Meriko Maida (10/18/2016)

Mr. Shigeo Hoki (12/27/2016)

Upcoming Events & Activities

1/13 — Attending Go-Shoki Hoonko Service (JSC)

1/15 — Chanting Service/DFS/Installation/ Mochi Tsuki/NY Party (BBT)

1/17 — Assist with Padma Collating (BBT)

1/19 — Bay District Council Meeting (BBT)

1/22 — Guest Speaking at PABT; No Chanting Service/DFS (Dharma Messages by Griffin Family & Tara Umemoto)
1/27 — IBS Alumni Association Steering Committee Meeting (JSC)

1/29 — Chanting Service/DFS (BBT); Attending San Jose Betsuin’s BWA Lady Kujo Memorial Service
1/31 — Bazaar Meeting (BBT)

2/5 — Chanting Service/DFS/February Shotsuki Hoyo (BBT)

2/12 — Chanting Service/DFS

Items for Consideration
a. lan Ho, Family Service Supervisor at Chapel of the Chimes, to Present at February’s Board Meeting
Mr. Ho has information regarding interment and pre-arrangement planning and asked to present this to the Board. The Board

agreed to give him a 15-minute time slot at the beginning of the February Board meeting.

TREASURER'S REPORT: Satoshi Steimetz issued three reports: income/expense for last month (12/1/2016 thru 12/31/2016), income/expense for

last year (1/1/2016 thru 12/31/2016), and a transaction detail report for last month (12/1/2016 thru 12/31/2016).

In a previous meeting the Board discussed reinstating the annual budget. Kiyoshi Katsumoto will prepare a draft which will be reviewed by the

Finance Committee in February and presented to the Board in March.

There was concern about the size of the latest water bill. Kiyoshi will ask for a last year’s bills to determine whether this warrants further
investigation.

With the expectation of an increased BCA assessment, Lucy Hamai asked that membership fees be reviewed as part of the budget process.



CORRESPONDENCE: Ron Hiraga reported on Thank You letters from Edythe Vassall, Judy Kono on behalf of the BCA, and Rev. Shibata. He also
reported on two donations.

AFFILIATED ORGANIZATION REPORTS:

J-SEl: Scott Takeda submitted the report, highlighting the 26th Annual Crab Feed on Sunday, February 12" and new classes offered:
Feeding the Spirit (Monday)
Integrative Yoga & Meditation (Tuesday)
Tai Chi Chuan (Tuesday)
Reiki Jam (Wednesday)
Care for the Soul (Friday)
Temari Craft or Sashiko Workshop (Friday)
Clay Art (Thursday)
Hip Hop (Saturday)
Strength and Balance (Wednesday)
Beginning Japanese (Thursday)
Beginning Ukulele (Wednesday)

DHARMA SCHOOL: No formal report. Stacy Uyeda will be chairing the 2018 Dharma School Conference.

JR. YBA: Toshi Steimetz submitted the Jr. YBA report for December. They are planning for Bay District winter activity in February, a
volleyball tournament in May and the SLO Retreat in July. Community Service and Fundraising events include a Valentine’s Day Bake Sale
and the J-Sei Crab Feed. Rev. Shibata will be hosting a Jr. YBA get-together the night before their Valentine’s Day Bake Sale.

STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS:

RELIGIOUS COMMITTEE: The 2016-2017 schedule was reviewed and adjustments made.

PLEDGE/MEMBERSHIP: The membership report for 2016 from Mimi Kagehiro and Pat Takeda showed that we have 230 members from
161 household units (including 85 senior members).

BUILDING MAINTENANCE: No report

GARDEN MAINTENANCE: No problems noted. Gary Oda acknowledged Tara Umemoto and Mike Nagamoto for the yard services they
performed during the temple clean-up.

APARTMENTS: Ron Hiraga submitted four reports: 2016 income & expense reports for the Channing Street and Fulton Street
apartments, a report on the net income over time (since 2006), and the apartment report for January, 2017. Both buildings are fully
occupied.

COMMUNITY OUTREACH: Bradley Menda reported that the committee will meet on Thursday to set their schedule for the year. He will
have more information to provide at the next Board meeting.

OTHER REPORTS:

WEBSITE OVERHAUL: Bradley Menda asked for an advisory committee to help decide on changes to the appearance and organization of
the BBT website. This committee will start meeting in February.

MARKETING MATERIAL: Rev. Shibata requested help in creating promotional material for the temple. Input from the website advisory
committee would provide consistency in the content and the “look and feel” of both paper-based and web-based media.

NATIONAL BOARD ATTENDEES: This year’s National Council meeting will be held in San Jose in the first week of March. Each temple has
two lay delegate votes. Bradley Menda and Takashi Nikaidoh will represent the Berkeley Temple. The deadline for delegate registration
is 1/20, with a 2/3 deadline for submitting a proxy.

NEW BUSINESS

FAC OREI SCHEDULES: Emiko Katsumoto presented the FAC proposal for Member and Non-Member fee schedules for Funeral /
Memorial Services. The suggested fees will help offset the costs of staffing and facility overhead. The Board voted to accept these fee
schedules as submitted. MSC J. Fujimoto / E. Nakao



REV. FUJITANI FUNERAL SERVICE: Rev. Fujitani, a BBT minister for 13 years, recently passed away. His funeral service will be held on
Jan. 29" at the Oxnard Buddhist Temple. The Board approved a Koden and gift of a plant. MSC J. Kono / G. Oda By a subsequent email
vote (17 approvals), the Board authorized reimbursement of travel expenses for Board President, Bradley Menda, to represent the
temple.

Rev. Shibata will write the letter to accompany the Koden. She will also generate a “robo-call” advisory message. A notice will be
included in the Padma (with the address c/o the Oxnard Buddhist Temple for those who wish to send their condolences).

NEW YEAR PARTY: Emiko Katsumoto asked for confirmation that everything was set for the New Year service and party. Instead of the
adult Dharma talk, there will be a recognition of the staff and the installation of new officers. The service will be followed by the
mochitsuki, and then the bento lunch.

BAY DISTRICT COUNCIL MEETING: Ron Hiraga reminded the Board that the Berkeley Temple is hosting the Bay District Council Meeting
next Thursday. The temple members supporting the event were named.

REFRESHMENT SCHEDULE: The 2017 Board Meeting Refreshment Schedule was updated. This document will be kept in Google Docs.

Thank you, Don and Emi for the refreshments. Refreshments next month: Lucy Hamai and Karen Sugiyama. The meeting was adjourned at 9:30
PM with closing Gassho led by Rev. Shibata.

Respectfully submitted,
Karen Sugiyama, Recording Secretary

* %k % k k k% k % %k k *x

(Please contact a Board member is further clarification of these minutes is required.)

Temple President, Bradley Menda, leads a discussion at the General Membership Meeting



BCA Center for Buddhist Education Symposium

BUDDHA AT WORK

THURSDAY, MARCH 2, 2017,1 -5 PM

Hosted at the San Jose Buddhist Church Betsuin
640 North 5th Street, San Jose, CA

Being Buddha
at Work

108 Ancient Truths on Change,
Stress, Money, and Success

Franz Metcalf
& BJ Gallagher

Buddhist
Philanthropist:

The Story of Rev.
Dr. Yehan Numata

Brian Nagata
BDK America

The late
Rev. Dr.
Yehan Numata,
BDK founder

Bukkyo Dendo Kyokai (BDK)
Publisher of
The Teaching of the
Buddha

How Much is Enough?

Buddhism, Consumerism,
and the Human Environment

Dr. Richard Payne
Yehan Numata Professor
of Japanese Buddhist Studies ,
Institute of Buddhist Studies

Edited by
Richard K. Payne

Moderator: Rev. Marvin Harada,
Co-Director, BCA Center for Buddhist Education

Presented in conjunction with the
Buddhist Churches of America Ministers Association & National Council Meetings
Theme: Buddhism & Technology—Unleashing the Power of Amida's Vow
Contact: cbe@bcahq.org Phone: (510) 809-1460

www.buddhistchurchesofamerica.org




Film Screening
AN HONORABLE LIFE

h&mm'&u!ﬁdﬁ*ﬁ-ﬂ-dumm&udaw_
AR AKY  peu ul

The Japanese American Story of Fred Isamu Wada
Sunday, February 26, 2017 12 NOON

This film, produced by Junzo Arai, tells the story of Fred Wada, known for bringing the
Olympic Games to Tokya in 1364, However, many people are not aware of his role during
W, when Mr. Wada took his family and 130 relatives from the East Bay Area fo Keetley,

Utah, rather than o he incarcerated. Free admission. Film provided courtesy of Roy

Yamada.
Berkeley Methodist United Church
Waorship services Sundays 10:30am
Apl for YOU
placetos 1710 Carlaton 55, Berkeley CA 94703
Berkeley Methodist bmuchurch@zmail.com 510-848-4680
Unlted Church www.bmuc.org outube.com/bmuchurch
Changing lives, transforming communities www.facebook.com/bmuchurch

and renewing the church E n



Services And Information

Services

Our regular Sunday program begins with a Family
Service at 9:30am. A Dharma talk is available after the
Family Service while Dharma School classes are
convened for students.

Special Services

January 1 Shusho-e New Year's Day Service
February Nehan-e Nirvana Day

March Ohigan Spring Equinox

April Hanamatsuri  Flower Festival

May Gotan-e Birthday of Shinran

July Kangi-e Obon

September Ohigan Autumn Equinox
November Hoonko Shinran Shonin Memorial
December Jodo-e Bodhi Day

December 31 Joya-e Year End Service

A Shotsuki Hoyo (Monthly Memorial) Service is held the
first Sunday of each month.

Dharma School

Our Dharma School (Sunday School) has classes from

preschool through high school. Our teachers are happy
to discuss the appropriate level of spiritual enrichment
for your child.

Monthly Discussions

In our discussions, we strive to experience the Buddha-
Dharma with our entire selves — with our bodies (quiet
sitting and other forms of meditation), voices (chanting
and other liturgy) and minds (study and discussion).

Our sessions focus on ways in which Buddhist teaching
and practice can impact our everyday lives. Each session
will take up a different topic and so you are welcome to
attend any or all sessions.

All interested persons are welcome to attend.

Berkeley Buddhist Temple

Visitor Information

Please feel free to ask any of our greeters for
information. We are here to assist you with whatever
level of participation you may be seeking.

Whether you are here to satisfy a slight interest or to
make a more personal connection, we wish you well and
hope that you will be visiting us again soon.

Membership Information

Membership is open to all who view our Temple as their
religious home and seek the Buddha-Dharma.

To join, complete a membership form, have your name
entered on the membership roll and support the Temple
through a pledge and participation.

To inquire about becoming a member, please speak with
our Membership Chair or Minister.
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Berkeley Buddhist Temple
2121 Channing Way
Berkeley, CA 94704

Office Hours
Monday — Friday
10:00am — 1:00pm

510-841-1356

info@berkeleysangha.org
berkeleysangha.org
facebook.com/BerkeleyBuddhistTemple


http://www.berkeleysangha.org
http://www.facebook.com/BerkeleyBuddhistTemple



